## **TULSA GMC LUNCH BUNCH**

Founders Glyn & Melrose Trimble (1999)

## May3, 2019

The Tulsa GMC Lunch Bunch met today for the monthly luncheon at the Golden Corral located at East 71<sup>st</sup> Street and South Mingo Road in Tulsa. There were 25 in attendance.

Present wereBernie & Renee Baldwin, Chuck & Anne Meyers, Jerry McNeil, Pat & Susan O'Brien, Jim & Betty Haynes, Clyde Jones, Tommy Manning, Robert Musgrove, Fred & Peggy Pitezel, John & Teresa Broostin, Ken & Doree Broostin, Larry & Joanna Potts, Sharon Eimen, Shirley Pense and Monte & Helen Jestes.

It was also good to see Jim LaZaroff at the luncheon today. Jim still works; and, it hasn't been possible for him to attend the luncheon in several months.

Monte and Helen Jestes attended the memorial service for Fred and Diane Dugger on Saturday, April 27<sup>th</sup>. Fred and Diane perished when their GMC Motorhome was struck by another vehicle in Arkansas on April 2<sup>nd</sup> while they were on their way home from the recent GMCMI Rally in Tallahassee FL. The service was a fitting tribute to a wonderful, very giving couple who were married over 48 years.

The Copan Lake, Washington Cove Campground outing was attended by four couples with their motorhomes from April 16<sup>th</sup> to 19<sup>th</sup>. It was great to be out in the coaches for the first time this year. There was some wind and rain, but not enough to prevent everyone from sharing some of the meals as well as enjoying the good fellowship that goes with an RV trip. Ken brought fire wood; and, it was just cool enough for all to enjoy the fire as we roasted a few hotdogs.

Ken and Doree have planned a trip to Oklahoma City from May 17-22. Owners are invited to attend as your schedule allows. The intention is to plan these trips across a weekend so that those who work can also come and enjoy the trip. This is a great opportunity to enjoy some of the museums and other attractions that are available in the Oklahoma City area.

## Happenings!!

- Marilyn and Robert attended the pinning ceremony for grandson
   Justin who is completing a Bachelor of Science Degree at ORU College
   of Nursing.
- Sharon Eimen has been going through some tests to help sort out some health issues.
- It was good to see Bernie and Renee today. They are helping Renee's mom deal with some health issues.

See you next month.
The Tulsa GMC Lunch Bunch

GMC Classics/Tulsa link: <a href="http://gmcclassics.com/rallies/tulsa.html">http://gmcclassics.com/rallies/tulsa.html</a>
Like us on Facebook – GMC Motorhome Tulsa